The Annual Parish Meeting of Ashen Parish Council was held on Saturday 8th March 2008 at 9.30am in the Ashen Memorial Hall.

Minutes

Present:
Cllr R. Purchas (Chairman) (RP)



Cllr L Dockerill (LD)



Cllr N McCrea (NM)



Cllr R Higgs (RH) 

Public:

Approximately 48 members of the public were present



District Councillor Robert Bolton  and PC Rob Sippitt of Essex Police were also in 

attendance

In attendance:
Karen Melville-Ross - Clerk to the Council (KMR)

RP explained the purpose of the meeting was for the public to raise any questions or matters of concern.  He referred to Braintree's local development framework (LDF)  and that it is a community led consultation from the outset which will be reviewed independently at a later date.  BDC is currently gathering information and there will be consultation in due course.  RP encouraged representation to BDC, either via mail or the council's website.  

RP then explained NATS proposed flight path changes.  This is under consultation until 13th May, and once again RP urged parishioners to register their views.  There are two stacking areas proposed, one north east of Saffron Walden and the other by Hadleigh.  Planes from the Hadleigh stack are being sent south of Sudbury and over Ashen.  Continuous decent is being encouraged. RP suggested that the option could be supported that, when the stacks are not in use, flights should approach direct and spread over the area removing the concentration on the set route over Ashen.  He also raised the question what alternatives had been considered for the westerly approach set route including for example a route or routes to the north of Sudbury which appeared more direct.

Rob Sippitt then addressed the meeting.  He reported that there were 8 offences in Ashen last year, but no trends.  He did ask people to be vigilant in light of the metal thefts in the area.  Speeding has been shown to not be a major issue in the village, but a community speed watch could be set up if required.  Mrs Cowley felt that her house outside of the 30 mile per hour limit was particularly affected by speeding.  Tony Couling raised concerns regarding activity at the airfield.  Rob Sippitt informed the meeting that there are patrols in that area, but the car groups just move elsewhere.  He suggested a new, tougher approach was necessary.    Three drivers were caution this morning at the airfield.  LD raised the problem of parking on pavements.  Rob Sippitt will continue to keep this under review..  

Mrs Cowley felt she was outside of the village's neighbourhood watch scheme, but RP emphasised that anyone could join.  

Robert Bolton the District Councillor introduced himself, and told the meeting he was present to listen to them.

Tony Couling asked how the flight path might be affected if permission is given for a second runway at Stansted.  RP confirmed that the NATs consultation doesn't deal with this at present.  

Colin Bates asked about the LDF.  RP replied that the consultation period is the first stage of the draft core strategy, and that it would probably be completed later this year.  

Colin Bates also asked if BDC was encouraging development outside of the current envelope.  RP replied all land is open to the LDF at present, with the emphasis on sustainability. 

John Chamberlain asked if the gliding club would have to answer for a sports grant given to them to purchase land in the 1980s.    

Steven Norris spoke as one of the landowners with an interest in the LDF.  He emphasised that young people cannot afford housing in the village and that he wished to build a mixture of affordable and marketable housing, along with new village facilities.  His plans are for 10 houses, not the hundreds reported.  

Jim Butler asked if any plans were available.  RP stated that the proposals and plans are available on BDC's website, but they are just outlines and no further details are available at this stage (copies are also on the APC file in the village hall.  The 4 proposals are all for residential purposes, with Steven Norris's also including new amenities.  

Tony Couling felt that new houses wouldn't necessarily give great returns to the village – for example most house owners are likely to have cars so there is little chance of an increased bus service.  

John Chamberlain felt that the sewage system was already at breaking point and asked if the tax payer would be expected to pay for improvements that new housing would require.  RP stated that a developer would be expected to pay for any increase in capacity, and the same would go for other services.  Surface water at the gliding club was also raised as a matter for concern.  

NM answered concerns that hundreds of  new houses in the village would swamp it.  BDC are charged to build 249 new homes in the district every year, and they already exceed this target, so are unlikely to force new homes on Ashen.  BDC tends to lean towards urban development and there are no indications at present for a significant development in villages.  But they are aware of the lack of affordable housing.  However the gliding club proposal looks unlikely as it goes against current council policies.  

David Jones spoke on behalf of the gliding club.  They has been approached by BDC and asked if they had any land suitable for development.  They had answered the inquiry by stating they had 11 acres, but Mr Jones stated that the gliding club was merely answering the question and had no intention of developing the land. John Chamberlain asked Mr Jones what the markers/stakes were at the club.  Mr Jones replied they were for surveying the land.  

Frank Little said he had no objection to small developments, but that large ones were ridiculous for Ashen.  He asked how you could differentiate between the two when lodging a comment.  RP confirmed that he could register as a consultee on the LDF on BDC's website, or via post.  It was agreed that, with no disrespect to David Jones, the gliding club's word could not just be accepted without question.  

Tony Couling felt that the roads in the village could not support extra traffic, especially up towards the airfield.  

The meeting concluded at 10.30am.  

